


 
 

As a result, we are applying the manifestly unreasonable exception under Regulation 12(4)(b) of the 
Environmental Information Regulations (EIR). This exception applies where the cost or burden of 
complying with a request is too great, and in this case manually reviewing and extracting the 
required information would require significant resource. 
 
However, if you are able to refine your request – for example, by reducing the five-year timeframe 
to a more manageable period – we would be happy to reconsider and assess what information can 
be provided within reasonable limits. 
                     
SURFACE & RAIN WATER - The current drains from Bamford’s Fold cannot also cope with the 
increased volume and frequency rainfall now experienced and regularly overflow. This overflow 
forms “fountains” from the man hole covers creating a lake several inches deep starting outside  

 South View. This flooding is now extending into their front gardens.  
  

1. How is it intended to prevent the flooding increasing in the short term?   
  
Similarly to the ongoing problems on South View, we are working with the local council, and 
continuing investigations to try and find potential surface water removal opportunities, which 
should take some pressure off the combined sewer system, this reducing the risk of flooding.   
  

2. What further surface water provision for South View can be built to protect from ongoing 
rainwater volumes?  

  
Please see our response to the above question. This will be explored if we can find suitable surface 
water removal opportunities. 
  

1. Has the damaged sewage pipe been located?  
  
I can confirm that the broken pipe, which was brought to our attention, was found to be a private 
culvert and this was passed over to the local council.  
  

2. Who is responsible for the repair? If United Utility when will this work be undertaken. If 
not United Utility, can they force repair by the responsible party.   

  
As this is a private culvert, then the local council will be responsible for the repair. We will liaise with 
the council to determine if their investigations, and repair is complete.   
  
We hope that this response answers your request. However, if you’re not satisfied with how we’ve 
handled it, you can request an internal review. To do this, please write to us at Environmental 
Information Office, Haweswater House, Lingley Mere, Warrington, WA5 3LP or email us at 
EIRRequests@uuplc.co.uk, addressing your request to  

, and explaining why you’re unhappy with our response. We’ll be very happy to review your 
request and ensure we’ve done everything we can to assist you.   
    
Any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of receipt of this 
response, and we will reply within 40 working days from receipt of the request for internal review.   
 
Many thanks 
EIR Team 
 
We’d love to hear your feedback on how we handled your request! If you have a moment, please complete 
our short survey here – your input helps us improve our service. 




